HORSHAM TOWNSHIP AUTHORITY

FOR NASJRB (NAVAL AIR STATION JOINT RESERVE BASE)

April 9, 2007
Mr. Philip W. Grone 
Deputy Under Secretary of Defense for Installation and Environment 
3400 Defense Pentagon 
Room 3C553 
Washington, DC 20301-3400 
Re: NAS-JRB Willow Grove

Dear Secretary Grone,
While the Horsham Township Authority for NAS JRB (HLRA) appreciates the complexity of the BRAC action as it affects NAS JRB Willow Grove, the postponement of the surplus determination continues to delay the redevelopment planning process and has thwarted the HLRA’s ability to provide leadership and build a consensus for planning for the future of our region.

The HLRA favorably considered the Navy's request for a 60 day extension at their February 21, 2007 meeting only after considerable discussion and on the condition that surplus would be declared on April 9, 2007.  It was and still is the HLRA's understanding that this will happen unless a request is forthcoming from the HLRA to further delay the surplus determination.  At the March 20, 2007 meeting of the Authority, the Navy restated that position.  If the Authority had wanted a further delay they would have requested same.  The Authority's position continues to be that the surplus should be declared today as agreed.
Thank you for your consideration.







Very truly yours,







Michael J. McGee






Executive Director

Cc:  Secretary Penn
        Secretary Arny
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